


Transmitted via email to Sunrise@aspeneg.com

October 19, 2006

Billie Blanchard, CPUC/Lynda Kastoll, BLM
c/o Aspen Environmental Group
235 Montgomery Street, Suite 935
San Francisco, CA 94104-3002

Subject: Sunrise Power Link-Scoping Comments for the Coastal Link from Black Mountain Road to N72A-
Proposed Powerline within the Park Village Community and along Park Village Road, San Diego, CA

Dear Billie and Lynda,

The Park Village Maintenance Assessment District (PVMAD) Advisory Committee directs the ongoing maintenance
and improvements for the open space and enhanced landscape with in the boundary limits of the district. Our Advisory
Committee provides monthly input to preserve the areas character and administers the funds of approximately 3,200
homeowners. Funded through our annual property taxes, our charter provides the authority to monitor the
maintenance, development and growth of our open space areas to assure the prosperity of the District.

The placement of the Coastal Link Section, between Black Mountain Road and the Penasquitos Canyon Preserve,
would have substantial adverse impacts on the Community and our open space areas. It is imperative that alternative
alignments be studied to reroute the power line outside of the PVMAD. Locating the Powerlink through our community
is not our desired option. If this route is selected, it could potentially destroy the enhanced landscape that the home
owners’ taxes have paid for and have a negative effect on the existing natural canyon environment that we all have
come to value. For the record, on behalf of the PVMAD we opposed the Sunrise Power Link being located within our
Community at large, and specifically with in the Park Village Maintenance Assessment District .

We recognize that if the power line is to be placed within the boundary of the PVMAD, the impacts would alter
our existing open space environment forever and we would be subject to maintaining the areas disturbed by
these facilities. Due to the potential placement of lines, vaults, junction boxes and access routes in the PVMAD,
we request the Powerlink project provide mitigating measures to enhance the Park Village Community and the
well being of the PVMAD. Some of the requested mitigation measures should be:

§ Complete replacement of disturbed areas with like kind or enhanced planting and irrigation.

§ Full landscaped median improvements along Park Village Road impacted by power line placement.

§ Accessible trails which would jointly service facilities and provide enhanced pedestrian/ biking
connections.

In summary, the impacts incurred due to the Powerlink development will change our community and forever
alter the existing state of the PVMAD. We appreciate you including our concerns in your Scoping Report for the
Powerlink EIR/EIS.

Respectfully,
Jon Becker, Board Member
Hector DeLeon, Board Member
Tom Masten, Board Member
Jeanette Waltz, Board Member
Bernie Wenzig, Board Member
Sharon S. Wong, Board Member

Jon Becker, Board Member
7975 Cicada Court

San Diego, CA 92129

mailto:Sunrise@aspeneg.com








 
From: Lisa [mailto:freudsid@san.rr.com]  
Sent: Friday, October 20, 2006 5:05 PM 
To: sunrise@aspeneg.com 
Cc: 'Gary Levitt' 
Subject: Sunrise Powerlink EIS comments: Del Mar Mesa Planning Group 
 
Billie Blanchard, CPUC / Lynda Kastoll, BLM 
c/o Aspen Environmental Group 
235 Montgomery Street, Suite 935 
San Francisco, CA 94104-3002 
 
Attached you will find comments on the Sunrise Powerlink project Environmental Impact study. 
The proposed route will have serious impacts on the Del Mar Mesa community and the public 
open space preserves created by the Del Mar Mesa Community Plan. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 
 
Lisa Ross 
Member, Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Group 
 



Del Mar Mesa Community Planning Board 
3525 Del Mar Heights Road, Box 246, San Diego, California 92130 

Phone 858-361-8555  fax 858-755-1209  e-mail gary@seabreezeproperties.com 
 
 
October 20, 2006 

 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STUDY COMMENTS: SUNRISE POWERLINK 
 
 
The Del Mar Mesa Planning Board submits the following comments on the Environmental 
Impact Study for the proposed San Diego Gas and Electric Sunrise Powerlink project. The 
Board is elected by the residents of the Del Mar Mesa community of San Diego and serves 
in an advisory capacity to the San Diego Planning Department and the San Diego City 
Council.  
 
Community character 
 
The proposed route for the Sunrise Powerlink will have serious negative impacts on the rural 
community character of Del Mar Mesa. The project will introduce a jarring industrial element 
surrounding the community, contradicting the aims of the Del Mar Mesa Community Plan. 
 
Del Mar Mesa is a unique community in the City of San Diego, created over a twenty year 
planning process that began in 1985. Because of its historic rural history that goes back hundreds 
of years, and by virtue of several ballot measures and extensive complex negotiations between 
environmentalists, community planners, city and county public officials, public utilities, small 
and large property owners and developers, Del Mar Mesa retained its agricultural zoning when 
12,000 acres of open space in northern San Diego were up-zoned for various degrees of density 
development. 
 
As a result, Del Mar Mesa has retained its rural character. Its environmentally sensitive 
Community Plan is a model for balancing habitat and open space preservation with housing.  
 
Del Mar Mesa is also proud of the 10 miles of recreational trails that link to the County trail 
system enjoyed by hikers, bikers and horse riders throughout San Diego, and the five-star Del 
Mar Grand National golf resort that is a major tourist destination. At build-out, the community 
will have approximately 540 homes on half-acre to 10-acre lots, many with horse facilities.  
 
The additional towers and lines will be clearly visible from many homes within the community, 
those on the perimeter of the planning area, many of the hiking and riding trails and from the 
five-star Del Mar Grand National golf resort. 
 
The neighborhoods adjacent to Del Mar Mesa, Carmel Valley and Torrey Hills, already are 
overburdened with power lines close to parks, schools and homes. Higher towers and more lines 
will transform the character of those family communities into industrial parks. 
 
 
 
 



 
Habitat and open space 
 
The community of Del Mar Mesa is home to approximately 1500 acres of coastal maritime 
habitat, preserving over 17 species of listed and endangered plants and animals on land that links 
Los Penasquitos Canyon Preserve with the County’s open space system. This wildlife connection  
 
 
is essential for habitat preservation in San Diego and is protected under the city’s Multiple 
Species Habitat Plan. 
 
The proposed Powerlink route will degrade view sheds and compromise the natural and 
recreational resources in this important open space preserve. In essence, adding more towers and 
lines increases what has been called locally a “wall of towers” between the preserve areas and the 
surrounding communities. 
 
More overhead power lines and circuits increase the risk of wildfires in the preserve, which 
contains highly flammable native habitat. Because the homes in Del Mar Mesa abut the natural 
open space, this increased risk from fire also places the community in more jeopardy. 
 
Public access to protected open space 
 
San Diego’s protected open space was by design meant to accommodate San Diego’s unique 
habitat and the many hikers, bikers and horse riders who use the improved and natural trails. 
Higher towers and more lines create an unacceptable industrialization of a beloved and serene 
sanctuary creating visual blight and unacceptable noise levels. 
 
Public Services  
 
The project contemplates addition circuits increasing the risk of wildfires in the preserve which 
could rapidly spread into the community. This could only be mitigated by a very expensive 
addition of new fire stations and personnel servicing Del Mar Mesa, Carmel Valley and Torrey 
Hills which the financially strapped City of San Diego is unable to provide. 
 
Alternatives 
 
The Del Mar Mesa Planning Board welcomes consideration of reasonable alternatives. The board 
advises on land use and therefore will confine its comments to that area. There have been several 
reasonable suggestions for alternative routes, including under-grounding, using the SR56 corridor 
or building a second line along SDGE’s the existing route along the southern San Diego border. 
We strongly urge consideration of these and any other alternative that would bypass the Del Mar 
Mesa, Torrey Hills, Carmel Valley and Rancho Penasquitos communities, as well as the protected 
open space habitat. 
 



 
Ms. Blanchard, Ms. Kastoll, 
Here are some quick additional concerns that I would like included as scoping comments: 
 
1. The CAISO has made comments in regard to the lack of information on 
IID/SCE/LADWP’s Greenpath Phase 1 (not phase 2 or 3) which needs to be more fully 
explored. The CAISO granted approval for SPL based on the assumption that this project 
is not being pursued, which we are still not sure of. 
 
2. The SDGE map representing fire frequencies along the existing 500kV line (SWPL) 
does not show the actual fire outage frequency along the proposed or alternate pathways; 
it only shows fires larger than a certain size, though this does not reflect the actual outage 
frequency, the actual data point required to make an accurate comparison.  
 
3. The PEA says some impacts are considered “less than significant” when we believe 
they are; things other than the viewshed, such as traditional childcare establishments, and 
cultural and historical landmarks, are important to the community and its future. 
 
4. The First alternative suggested by UCAN, involving the reconductoring of a short 
segment across the Mexican Border which can double the current electric capacity, in 
conjunction with energy efficiency, new ocean wave technology, and municipal 
solarization of public buildings, should alleviate need. 
 
5. Recent Purchase option of Nevada Powerplant could offset need of Sunrise Powerlink 
for several years. 
 
Alternative transmission routes: along already ruined places, if at all. 
 
Thank you for all of your work, 
Sincerely, 
Mary Aldern 
Co-director, Community Alliance for Sensible Energy (CASE) 
36264 Montezuma Valley Rd. 
Ranchita, CA  92066 
760-782-9036 
Hikermomma1@yahoo.com
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IMPERIAL COUNTY DAIRY ATTRACTION COMMITTEE 
1000 Broadway, El Centro, CA  92243 ● Tel: (760) 352-3831 ● Fax:  (760) 352-0232 

 
 

October 20, 2006 
 
 
Ms. Billie Blanchard, CPUC 
Ms. Lynda Kastoll, BLM 
C/O Aspen Envirnomental Group 
234 Montgomery St. Suite, 935 
San Francisco, CA 94101-3002 
 
 
Re:  SDG&E Sunrise Powerlink Project Scoping Comments 
 
 
Dear Ms. Blanchard and Ms. Kastoll: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit scoping comments on the proposed SDG&E 
Sunrise Powerlink Transmission Line project (Powerlink).  The Imperial County Dairy 
Attraction Committee (DAC) is an ad-hoc committee comprised of representatives of 
numerous organizations including the County of Imperial, the Imperial County Farm 
Bureau, the Imperial Irrigation District, the Coalition of Labor, Agriculture and Business, 
various financial institutions and more.  It has been in existence for about a decade and its 
mission is to attract dairies to Imperial County that are being pushed out of other counties 
in the state due to urbanization.  Dairies provide economic stimulus to our rural, 
agricultural community whose number one crop in terms of acres is alfalfa.   
 
The DAC recently met and discussed the Powerlink and its potential impacts to existing 
and prospective future dairies in Imperial County.  Below is the resolution that was voted 
on and approved by the committee. 
 

WHEAREAS, the Imperial Irrigation District and San Diego Gas & Electric are 
considering the most feasible route for their Green Path and Sunrise Powerlink 
projects, respectively, and, 
WHEREAS, one such identified route would traverse the western edge of 
Imperial County and encroach on farmland zoned as “A-3,” or heavy agriculture, 
and, 
WHEREAS , This affected area comprises an emerging dairy corridor, mainly 
due to distance from the urbanized area, proximately to water and climatic 
features that make it an ideal location for 15-20 new dairies in the future, and, 
WHEREAS, stray voltage from the western route identified above would have an 
adverse impact on milk production, reproduction rates and overall animal health, 
and, 



 

WHEREAS, agriculture remains the county’s dominate economic driver, and 
dairies represent an important growth industry within the agricultural economy, 
and, 
WHEREAS, the positive economic growth that would come from the 
development of renewable energy in Imperial County shouldn’t be secured at the 
expense of existing businesses, nor should it preclude the expansion of the local 
dairy industry. 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Imperial County Dairy 
Attraction Committee would consider favorably any preferred route for the Green 
Path and Sunrise Powerlink projects that does not negatively impact the region’s 
No. 1 economic engine of agriculture. 

 
The DAC urges you to consider impacts to dairies in the scoping process of this project.  
If you have any questions or would like more information on dairies in Imperial County, 
please feel free to contact us at (760) 352-3831. 
 
Respectfully submitted; 

 
Meghan Blevins 
DAC Chair 




